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Item No. 10.2.6 

Request for Board of Police Commission Consideration 

X Agenda Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon at 
least 5 working days prior 
to the meeting) 

 Added Item
(Submitted to Municipal
Clerk’s Office by Noon at
least one day prior to
meeting)

 Request from the Floor

Date of Meeting:  July 20, 2020

Subject:  Traffic Enforcement During State of Emergency 

Motion for Board of Police Commission to Consider: 

That the Halifax Board of Police Commissioners requests an update detailing the status of traffic 
enforcement and community policing during COVID-19 and how Councillors should be directing traffic 
related complaints.  

Reason:  
The province declared a state of emergency in March and strict guidelines for safety were put in place. 
The Halifax Regional Police and the Halifax District RCMP have been heavily involved with 
enforcement of the Nova Scotia Emergency Management Act and Health Protection Act related to 
COVID-19 directives. This has meant many officers have been reallocated from their regular 
assignments.  

Outcome Sought: 
 Staff report on the status of traffic enforcement during COVID-19 

Councillor 
Tony Mancini 

District  
6 


